

South Suffolk Netball League (SSNL)

AGM MINUTES FROM 4th August 2020
Welcome

Sue Townend (Chair) opened the meeting and thanked everyone for coming.
Apologies

Alison Caley (Treasurer)

Approval of 2019 Minutes

The minutes of the meeting were approved.
Proposer – Hazel Paige (Finborough Ladies)
Seconder – Avril Gray (Ipswich Ladies)
Matters Arising
Sue Townend- How are we going to deal with COVID?
Slight change to the rules – 4 feet rule, no sharing of bibs, every club to have a COVID officer, four quarters if 10 mins, Hazel Paige has volunteered to be the COVID officer for the SSNL.

Talk of indoor courts having special requirements, ventilation, sanitisation, toilets, one-way system. For those clubs with indoor courts they will need to make sure that those venues satisfy the requirements.

Finborough – the school are carrying out a risk assessment, difficult for club to move anywhere else with 10 teams. Hazel Paige will also be carrying out a risk assessment.

Earliest England Netball see us getting back on court is the end of October, half term is the end of October so earliest we could get back is November. Also talk in the media about another lockdown in September. So, do we wait and see, plan for January wait for a possible lockdown to pass?
Gwen Foster has a regional meeting coming up this weekend. Region do not think anything will start until January 2021. It’s not just about restarting the game it is about hiring the facilities as well.

No more information than anyone that has been on the England forum. Last forum being held this evening. Hopefully, the notes will be out by the end of this week.

On the forum they England said that they were speaking to the government about indoor venues and it would be another couple of weeks before they heard anything on that.

Judy Rolls – Kesgrave High school have said no lettings before the October half term.

Hazel Paige – Should we have plan in place ready for if we go back in January? Sue – if we go back in January, we won’t have the chance to play each other twice, we could have bigger divisions and only play each other once or smaller divisions and play each other twice. Whether we will be allowed to play indoors which could be a factor and we could struggle to find courts for everyone.

Gwen Foster – East want Prem and regional to see the whole season through.
Sue Townend– we want to get as many ladies back on court

Hannah – If the league restarts in January it will be a shortened league, her club have concerns that with a competitive league people are going to feel pressurised into getting back onto court possibly when they don’t feel 100%. Feels it’s going to be really difficult as if one person is sick it’s going to take a whole team out. Suggested a non-competitive league with a league structure and restart competitive league the following year to take the pressure off people. 

Sue – What do people think? 

Avril Gray – Until we properly understand what the game will look like, maybe today there are too many unknowns to plan anything and perhaps what we should do is re meet with an EGM when we have more information possibly in a months-time and plan then. Some plays are already saying that they don’t want to play if the game is modified too much. Until we have educated people we are a long way off.
Sue Townend – Hopefully, we will get England guidance soon and maybe we will only play each other once in order to limit contact. The idea of this evening is to get some idea of the interest which is positive. Lots of clubs are still going which is great. If anyone has any further thoughts or suggestions.

Gemma- What about going back to winter and summer league? It would allow time to start a fresh league in say February where you did only play everyone once and the rules where slightly different on players playing up and if was four ten minutes.

Gwen Foster – Winter league started September ending March and the Summer league started in May after the May bank holiday until end June/July.

Sue Townend – Any other thoughts?

Teressa Harding – Liked the idea of a social league so that everyone could get used to the new rules, as not everyone would be up to speed which could cause frustrations in a competitive league. Also have a tournament as well.

Sue Townend - Only thing about a social league someone mentioned about players from one club joining another club could cause problems with contamination.
Teressa Harding – We would have to make rules for the social league to ensure that people weren’t cross contaminating, not swapping bibs, setting your team for the social league.

We have all got to carry out a risk assessment and how you use players will be part of your risk assessment. Depends what happens in the next few months, the league may have to be suspended if there is a local lockdown.

Sue Townend– We need to think about if we do go into a lockdown, do we void all the games for that period, rather than using the reserve weeks. Still unknown if when we will be able to play etc.

Teressa Harding – If we could all agree on something that could get us back on court that would be great even if it’s only throwing a ball and getting some shots in.
Beth Heeley – How do we encourage players to affiliate by September if we aren’t going to be playing.

Sue the video at the end of the forum was inspiring, support the sport you love, pay your membership at a reduced rate to support netball and get us back on court.

Beth Heeley – Concerned that Players who just come to play may think they are not going to get to play and so won’t pay. 

Sue Townend– nothing to say that they have to pay before September. Hopefully we will get the notes for the Forums and have some guidance about indoor courts etc soon.
Jan Hunt – It is a waiting game all round for everyone, England netball want to make sure we are safe, it is a contact sport and it is the three COVID symptoms that you have to be aware of. There are a lot of protocols that will have to be ut in place and risk assessments even just to carry on playing outside. Decision on indoor courts has been pushed back a fortnight.
Sue Townend – We will have to reconvene on another night when we know more , club registrations will be done on line.
Election of Committee Members
Sue Townend: One of the divisional secretaries has stepped down, with the COVID restrictions it would be good to have a fixtures coordinator. Chloe Anderson offered.

No vote taken on election of committee.
Current Committee Members
Chairperson: Sue Townend

Honorary Secretary: Kirsty Seymour-Croney

Honorary Treasurer: Alison Caley

Fixtures Coordinator: Yvonne Cook
Umpiring Coordinator: Hazel Paige

Divisional Secretaries: Sera Wincop, Katie Heffer, Tasha Salmon, Hazel Paige, Marie Lightbody, Karen Purbrick

Rule Changes
The following rule changes were voted in:
1. Rule 2 (h)

Players playing other leagues will be allowed to play in conjunction with the SSNL, but must be registered for the SSNL. Players playing in the SSNL in conjunction with regularly playing in the Open Regional League or higher leagues will only be allowed to play a clubs Division 1 teams (or highest team).  These players must be noted on the registration of players form at the start of the season or Divisional Secretaries must be advised if a player later joins a regional/prem team throughout the season.  
PENALTY Playing a regional/prem player in a lower team will result in a 3-point deduction.  Not advising the divisional secretary a player is a regional/ prem player will result in a 3-point deduction. 

2. Rule 2 (i)

A member of a lower team shall be considered a member of a higher team after playing on the sixth occasion. Please Note: players playing in the SSJNL will abide by the same rule within that League. The result sheets have been revised for teams to note players playing up.  Failure to fill this in will result in a one-point penalty per player.  
Penalty: One point per player not recorded on the result sheet as playing up. 
3.   
Rule 7 (h)
All qualified C umpires that have held their qualification for over 3 years and wish to umpire in the SSNL will attend an umpire refresher workshop once every 3 years. 
Following the refresher workshop, the umpire may have their competency level reduced i.e. a restriction on which divisions they can umpire.

(Suffolk County Netball will pay for and facilitate one course per year which could be in the form of a practical session delivered via Zoom).

The following rule changes were not voted in:

1.       Rule 2 (i)

A member of a lower team shall be considered a member of a higher team after playing on the third occasion. Please Note: players playing in the SSJNL will abide by the same rule within that league.
League Arrangements for 2020/2021
AOB
ICU expressed their gratitude for the donation.
Any teams playing at outdoor venues please come to league with required nights.

Chloe Anderson (NDO) will do everything she can to get everyone back on court and playing as much netball as possible.

Sue will let all clubs know when they need to send in their club registration sheets, clubs will be given ample time to submit their forms and payment.

EGM to be held once further information is received from England Netball.

